

南宁三中 2021~2022 学年度高三校二模

英语试题

第一部分：听力（共两节，满分 30 分）

做题时，先将答案标在试卷上。录音内容结束后，你将有两分钟的时间将你的答案转涂到客观题答题卡上。

第一节（共 5 小题；每小题 1.5 分，满分 7.5 分）

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题，从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听完每段对话后，你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

1. How much will the woman lend to the man?
A. 3 dollars. B. 5 dollars. C. 8 dollars.
2. What will the man do in half an hour?
A. See a doctor. B. Deliver a speech. C. Take a break.
3. What did the man buy for his sister?
A. A shirt. B. Two novels. C. Some jewels.
4. Where will the speakers meet?
A. At the cinema. B. At the bus stop. C. At the bar.
5. What are the speakers mainly talking about?
A. The man's barber.
B. The man's hairstyle.
C. The man's workmates.

第二节（共 15 小题；每小题 1.5 分，满分 22.5 分）

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题，从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听每段对话或独白前，你将有时间阅读各个小题，每小题 5 秒钟；听完后，各小题将给出 5 秒钟的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

听第 6 段材料，回答第 6、7 题。

6. What will the man do tonight?
A. Make some decorations for his son's room.
B. Celebrate his 11th wedding anniversary.
C. Celebrate his son's birthday.
7. What will the man get for free tonight?

A. The local food. B. A cake. C. Soft drinks.

听第 7 段材料，回答第 8 至 10 题

8. How did the man feel about Mr. Brown's lecture?

A. Inspiring. B. Boring. C. Informative.

9. What did the woman do while listening to Mr. Brown's lecture?

A. She kept taking notes.

B. She took some photos.

C. She typed on a keyboard.

10. Why did the woman draw during the lecture?

A. It helped her kill time.

B. It helped her keep calm.

C. It helped her stay focused.

听第 8 段材料，回答第 11 至 13 题。

11. Which is not very important for diving in the woman's opinion?

A. Related experience. B. Expensive equipment. C. Great effort.

12. How did the woman learn diving?

A. She taught herself.

B. She joined in a course.

C. She learned from a friend.

13. What is the greatest benefit of diving according to the woman?

A. Releasing her stress.

B. Making her fitter and stronger.

C. Having chances to try new things.

听第 9 段材料，回答第 14 至 16 题。

14. Who is Jeff?

A. Mandy's sister. B. Laura's friend. C. Kitty's brother.

15. What is the fair this Sunday intended for?

A. Charity. B. Family get-together. C. Education.

16. What activity can people do at the fair?

A. Watching a movie.

B. Doing handwork.

C. Playing musical instruments.

听第 10 段材料，回答第 17 至 20 题。

17. Who gave the idea of reopening the Megan Open-Air Swimming Pool?

A. The local people.

B. The officials in the City Council.

C. The workers in the SWDC.

18. What is extraordinary about the new pool?
- A. Its geographical location.
 - B. Its heating system.
 - C. Its recycling system.
19. What is the local press worried about?
- A. The capacity of the new pool.
 - B. The big cost of the rebuilding project.
 - C. The safety of the facilities.
20. What decision has not yet been made?
- A. Who will announce the opening of the new pool.
 - B. Whose statue will be put at the entrance of the new pool.
 - C. When the new pool will be open to the public.

第二部分 阅读理解（共两节，满分 40 分）

第一节（共 15 小题；每小题 2 分，满分 30 分）

阅读下列短文，从每题所给的四个选项（A、B、C、D）中，选出最佳选项，并在答题卡上将该项涂黑。

A

After a long winter, spring is the ideal time for sightseeing and exploring London's green spaces.

1. Explore London's parks and gardens

Spring time is one of the perfect times of year to explore London's parks and gardens, when the city's plants are blooming. Go and admire the rainbow of azaleas (杜鹃花) at Richmond Park or hire a chair in St James's Park with a view of Buckingham Palace.

2. Enjoy the entertainment at spring festivals

There are a good many festivals and events held in London throughout spring. Make the most of the cultural exhibitions at the British Library Spring Festival, the Sundance Film Festival or the London Literature Festival; head for Shakespeares Globe which hosts open-air Shakespeare performances from late April to early October.

3. Get active

Warm weather means there's no excuse for staying indoors, so go for a walking or cycling tour of London. Alternatively, walk the Thames Walkway, which follows the river all the way from central London to the countryside; make the most of London's Boris Bikes which are available for hire all around the city and are free of charge for the first half hour. If you're really looking for a challenge, take part in the famous London Marathon held annually in April.

4. Take to the waters

Whether cruising (航行) along the Thames River, hiring a rowing boat in Hyde Park or riding

a canal boat around Little Venice, there are lots of fun ways to get on the water in London. Held every year since 1829, the Oxford and Cambridge Boat Race allows teams from England's most famous universities to compete against each other, and draws huge crowds of watching people.

1. Which of the following can you do in London's parks?

- A. You can see Buckingham Palace from St James's Park.
- B. You can use London's Boris Bikes for free for a whole day.
- C. You can watch outdoor Shakespeare performances.
- D. You can enjoy the rainbow at Richmond Park.

2. What are you advised to do if you are interested in British culture?

- A. Row a boat in Hyde Park.
- B. Attend the festivals in London.
- C. Visit Richmond Park.
- D. Walk the Thames Walkway.

3. What is the author's purpose in writing the text?

- A. To compare tourist attractions in London.
- B. To show the beauty of the spring in London.
- C. To suggest ways to enjoy spring in London.
- D. To stress the importance of exploring London.

【答案】1. A 2. B 3. C

【解析】

【分析】这是一篇说明文。在漫长的冬季过后，春天是观光和探索伦敦的理想时间。文章就如何享受伦敦的春天提供了一些活动建议。

【1 题详解】

细节理解题。根据第二段中 “Go and admire the rainbow of azaleas (杜鹃花) at Richmond Park or hire a deckchair in St James's Park with a view of Buckingham Palace.(去里士满公园欣赏杜鹃花的彩虹，或者在圣詹姆斯公园租一张躺椅，可以看到白金汉宫的景色)” 可知，从圣詹姆斯公园你可以看到白金汉宫。故选 A。

【2 题详解】

细节理解题。根据第三段中 “There are a good many festivals and events held in London throughout spring. Make the most of the cultural exhibitions at the British Library Spring Festival, the Sundance Film Festival or the London Literature Festival.(整个春天，伦敦都会举办许多节日和活动。充分利用大英图书馆春节、圣丹斯电影节或伦敦文学节的文化展览)” 可知，如果你对英国文化感兴趣，你应该参加伦敦的一系列节日。故选 B。

【3 题详解】

推理判断题。根据第一段中 “After a long winter, spring is the ideal time for sightseeing and exploring London's green spaces.(经过漫长的冬季，春天是游览和探索伦敦绿地的最佳时机)” 及下文内容可知，作者写这篇文章的目的是向读者推荐一些在伦敦享受春天的方式。

故选 C。

B

Once upon a time, a man was walking on a mountain when he found an incredible cave with all kinds of treasure inside it. So he gave up his job, his home, and his friends, and spent all his time guarding the cave.

He was so devoted to it that he hardly ate or drank, and before long he fell ill. One day, when he could hardly move at all, he decided to share the treasure.

He crawled (爬) into the cave to get a handful of jewels, but discovered, to his horror, that it was empty except for a small emerald (绿宝石). The man took it and gave it to the first person to come by, a woman.

Then an old man came by. "What bad luck!" the man said. "Just a moment ago I gave a woman the last of the treasure I was guarding."

"Are you sure there is nothing left?" the old man asked.

The man took him into the cave, where they found a box with jewels and some bags of gold. The man was shocked, and the old man explained to him, "At last! At last someone has broken the spell (咒语) of this cave. This is the Cave of Treasure, and you're the first to have passed its great test. Many have devoted their lives to this cave, only to end up realizing there was nothing here..."

"And why does this happen?" the man asked.

"This magic cave has only as many riches as your own heart. When someone discovers it, the cave fills with the treasure they bring with them, but later, when they have devoted themselves to guarding the treasure, their hearts become empty, as does the cave. The only way to fill it is by filling your heart with all that is good, as you did by giving the woman that last jewel."

From that day on, the man understood that it was better to share than to keep. Thanks to the cave and the old man, he became noble and generous.

4. Why did the man give up his job, home and friends?

- A. Because he possessed a variety of treasure.
- B. Because he devoted himself to a great test.
- C. Because he had to guard the treasure cave.
- D. Because he wanted to find the treasure cave.

5. What did the man find when he showed the cave to the old man?

- | | |
|---------------------------|-----------------------------------|
| A. All kinds of treasure. | B. A box with jewels and gold. |
| C. A small emerald. | D. A handful of beautiful jewels. |

6. What do we learn about the people who devoted their lives to the cave before?

- A. They all found the cave empty at last.
- B. The old man freed them from its spell.
- C. They all filled the cave with the treasure they had.
- D. They thought it was better to share.

7. What can we learn from the text?

- A. Different people have different views.
- B. Treasure only belongs to those who possess it.
- C. Some people never learn what is really valuable.
- D. The quality of giving is real treasure.

【答案】4. C 5. B 6. A 7. D

【解析】

【导语】这是一篇记叙文。文章讲述了很久以前一个男子无意中发现装满珠宝的洞穴，他放弃工作、家人和朋友，不吃不喝守护财富，结果他病倒了。后来他决定和别人分享财富，并且在一位老人的指点下明白了洞穴的奥秘，理解了分享比占有更重要的道理，最终变成一个高尚且慷慨的人。

【4 题详解】

细节理解题。根据第一段 “So he gave up his job, his home, and his friends, and spent all his time guarding the cave.”（于是，他放弃了工作、家庭和朋友，把所有的时间都花在了守护洞穴上。）可知，他放弃工作、家庭和朋友是为了保护这个财宝洞穴。故选 C 项。

【5 题详解】

细节理解题。根据第六段 “The man took him into the cave, where they found a box with jewels and some bags of gold.”（这个人带他进了山洞，在那里他们发现了一个装满珠宝和几袋金子的盒子。）可知，当他带老人进入洞穴时，发现里面有一个装满珠宝和几袋金子的盒子。故选 B 项。

【6 题详解】

推理判断题。根据第六段 “This is the Cave of Treasure, and you’re the first to have passed its great test. Many have devoted their lives to this cave, only to end up realizing there was nothing here...”（这就是宝藏之洞，你是第一个通过考验的人。许多人把他们的生命奉献给了这个洞穴，结果发现这里什么都没有……）可推断出，这名男子是第一个打破财富之穴诅咒的人，以前致力于保护宝藏的人最终得到的只是一个空空的洞穴，原因就是他们没有做让自己内心充满美好的事情。故选 A 项。

【7 题详解】

主旨大意题。根据倒数第二段第一句 “This magic cave has only as many riches as your own heart.”（这个魔法洞穴里的财富只有你内心的财富。）和最后一句 “The only way to fill it is by filling your heart with all that is good, as you did by giving the woman that last jewel.”（唯一能填满它的方法就是用所有美好的东西填满你的心，就像你把最后一颗宝石送给那个女人一样。）以及最后一段 “From that day on, the man understood that it was better to share than to keep. Thanks to the cave and the old man, he became noble and generous.”

”(从那天起，这个人明白了分享比保留要好。多亏了山洞和老人，他变得高尚和慷慨。)可知，文章通过人们与魔法洞穴的故事，告诉我们要学会分享，单纯的物质并不能让我们变得富有，只有当我们学会了与人分享的时候，才是真正的富有，D项符合主题。故选D项。

C

Millions of youngsters across Europe could suffer permanent hearing loss if they listen to MP3 players at too high a volume for more than five hours a week, EU scientists warned Monday.

The scientists' study, requested by the European Commission, argued against the concept of "leisure noise," saying children and teenagers should be protected from increasingly high sound levels. "There has been increasing concern about exposure from the new generation of personal music players which can reproduce sounds at very high volumes without loss of quality," the Commission, the EU's executive department, said in a statement.

Risk for hearing damage depends on sound level and exposure time. However, more and more young people have been exposed to the significant threat that leisure noise posed(造成) to hearing in the past decade. Commission experts estimate that between 50 and 100 million people listen to portable (便携式的) music players on a daily basis. If they listened for only five hours a week at more than 89 decibels (分贝), they would already go beyond EU limits for noise allowed in the workplace, they said. But if they listened for longer periods, they would risk permanent hearing loss after five years.

The scientists calculated the number of people in that risk category at between 5 and 10 percent of listeners, meaning up to 10 million people in the European Union. Sales of personal music players have increased in EU countries in recent years, particularly of MP3 players. Commission experts estimate unit sales between 184 and 246 million for all portable audio devices just over the last four years, of which MP3 players range between 124 and 165 million.

Loud mobile phones also came under fire. "I am concerned that so many young people who are frequent users of personal music players and mobile phones at high volume levels, may be unknowingly damaging their hearing," said Meglena Kuneva, the EU's consumer affairs official in her statement.

8. What could cause hearing damage according to the text?

- A. Increasing concern about personal music players.
- B. The sales of all portable audio devices.
- C. Sounds at very high volumes from music players.
- D. The use of mobile phones of poor quality.

9. What is the safe way to use music players according to the experts?

- A. Ban the use of portable music players.
- B. Reduce the number of young users.
- C. Never use personal music players in the workplace.

D. Use music players by the limit of time and volume.

10. What is Meglena Kuneva's attitude towards the frequent use of MP3 players?

A. Doubtful.

B. Negative.

C. Favorable.

D.

Indifferent.

11. What's the best title for the text?
- A. Turn Your MP3 Players Down!
- B. No More Sales, No More Threat!
- C. Enjoy Music, Enjoy Life!
- D. Fill in Your Leisure Time with Entertainment!

【答案】8. C 9. D 10. B 11. A

【解析】

【导语】这是一篇说明文。主要介绍了 MP3 的音量过高会对听力造成永久性的损害，专家建议我们降低音量和减少使用时间。

【8 题详解】

细节理解题。根据第一段 “Millions of youngsters across Europe could suffer permanent hearing loss if they listen to MP3 players at too high a volume for more than five hours a week, EU scientists warned Monday.(欧盟科学家周一警告称，如果欧洲数百万青少年每周以过高音量听 MP3 超过五个小时，他们可能会永久性失聪。)” 可知，导致听力损伤的原因是以过高音量听 MP3，即来自音乐播放器的过高音量。故选 C 项。

【9 题详解】

细节理解题。根据第三段 “Risk for hearing damage depends on sound level and exposure time.(听力损伤的风险取决于音量和接触时间。)” 可知，音量过大和接触时间过长会导致听力损伤，所以安全方法是根据时间和音量限制使用音乐播放器。故选 D 项。

【10 题详解】

推理判断题。根据最后一段 ““I am concerned that so many young people who are frequent users of personal music players and mobile phones at high volume levels, may be unknowingly damaging their hearing,” said Meglena Kuneva, the EU’s consumer affairs official in her statement.(欧盟消费者事务官员 Meglena Kuneva 在声明中表示：“我担心，这么多经常使用个人音乐播放器和高音量手机的年轻人，可能会在不知不觉中损害他们的听力”)” 可知，Meglena Kuneva 对于频繁使用 MP3 音乐播放器表示担心，持有否定态度。故选 B 项。

【11 题详解】

主旨大意题。根据第一段 “Millions of youngsters across Europe could suffer permanent hearing loss if they listen to MP3 players at too high a volume for more than five hours a week, EU scientists warned Monday.(欧盟科学家周一警告称，如果欧洲数百万青少年每周以过高音量听 MP3 超过五个小时，他们可能会永久性失聪。)” 以及文章内容可知，本文主要介绍了 MP3 的音量过高会对听力造成永久性的损害，专家建议我们降低音量和使用时间，所以 “把你的 MP3 播放器调低音量” 可以作为文章标题。故选 A 项。

D

A recent story in the Wall Street Journal newspaper looked at students who went to celebrated universities such as Columbia and New York University, for advanced degrees in subjects like art, film and even social work. Many of the students said they learned a lot. However, when they graduated, they were deep in debt and did not think they would find work that would let them pay back their loans.

Students said they spoke with Columbia about the high cost of advanced arts degrees but never received a reasonable answer. Education experts say the school is very wealthy, with large funds. The University, however, prefers to ask the students to pay the full cost.

Kevin Carey is a higher education expert for New America, a public policy research center. He called master's degrees "a scam" in a conversation. "Charging people a ton of money to go into any artistic career is often super problematic," he said.

Castillo is an actor in New York City. He earned an MFA from The Actors Studio in New York City. Was his MFA worth the cost? "I do think it was worth it. I don't put a price tag on my education or my experience. I think it's sort of unfortunate that so many people take education for granted." Castillo said students who are thinking about an advanced degree in art should be sure they are doing it because they value the education, not because they want money or to be famous.

Plazinska is a filmmaker in New York City. She attended graduate school both at Baylor University in Texas and at the University of Iowa. Arts graduate programs can help students meet and make friends with fellow artists with whom they can work throughout their careers. For school to be of value, students need to remember why they started making art in the beginning. "It's just for the pure pleasure of creating and fulfilling myself this way."

12. What's the problem for students in famous universities for art advanced degrees?

- A. They can't take loans.
- B. They can't find any work.
- C. They may be heavily in debt.
- D. They may drop out of university.

13. What does the underlined word "scam" in paragraph 3 mean?

- A. Way.
- B. Trick.
- C. Skill.
- D. Game.

14. What does Castillo think of his MFA?

- A. He thinks highly of it.
- B. It's a waste of money.
- C. He takes it for granted.
- D. It brings him fame and money.

15. What can we infer from the last two paragraphs?

- A. Arts graduate programs ensure a promising future.
- B. Students had better consider whether they can afford the fee.
- C. Arts graduate programs introduce celebrity artists to their students.
- D. Students should stick to their original purposes while learning.

【答案】 12. C 13. B 14. A 15. D

【解析】

以上内容仅为本文档的试下载部分，为可阅读页数的一半内容。如要下载或阅读全文，请访问：

<https://d.book118.com/916000040002010203>